
 

 

April 30, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman      Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives   U.S. House of Representatives 

H-307 The Capitol     H-307 The Capitol 

Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Silverwood Road from Clifford Road to Castle Road 

Resurfacing project in Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the 

Lapeer County Road Commission located at 820 Davis Lake Road, Lapeer, Michigan 48446. 

This funding would be used to crush and shape Silverwood Road from Clifford Road to Castle 

Road in Lapeer County. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the existing 

road is in critical condition, making traveling difficult for local farmers and residents. 

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provides is for purposes authorized 

by 22 USC 133. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 

immediate family.  

 

      Sincerely,  

 

 

 

      Lisa C. McClain 

      Member of Congress 


